
Legal Notice 
 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Vernon Hills Board of Park Commissioners intends to adopt 
Ordinance 03-25, the Tentative Combined Budget and Appropriation Ordinance for the fiscal 
year beginning June 1, 2025 and ending May 31, 2026. The tentative budget is available for 
inspection online at http://www.vhparkdistrict.org/about-us/district-finances/ in the Financial 
Information Section and at the Sullivan Community Center, 635 N. Aspen Drive, Vernon Hills, 
Illinois, Monday-Friday from 8:30am until 5:00pm.  
 
Notice is further given that the Board of Park Commissioners will hold a public hearing on May 
8, 2025 at 5:00 pm at the Sullivan Community Center, 635 N. Aspen Drive, Vernon Hills, 
Illinois to provide an opportunity for public comment, prior to the adoption of said Ordinance.  
  
Public comments or questions may also be sent in advance of the Hearing to Executive Director 
Matthew LaPorte at mattl@vhparkdistrict.org.  Any comments or questions received in advance 
of the Hearing will be recognized during the Public Comment period of the Hearing.  
  
 
 
 
 
 


